An Introduction to ‘Supporting People’ in Salford

1. What is it?

The ‘Supporting People’ programme will offer vulnerable people the opportunity to improve their quality of life through greater independence. It promotes housing-related services which are cost-effective and reliable, and which complement existing care services.

 'Supporting People' is a working partnership between Central Government, local Government, and the NHS, probation service, service users and agencies that provide support.

2. Who is it for?

‘Vulnerable people’  - who may include 

· Older people

· People with mental health problems

· People with learning difficulties

· People with physical disabilities

· Rough sleepers

· Ex-offenders

· People with drug or alcohol problems

· Victims of domestic violence

· People with chronic illness, e.g. HIV/ AIDS

· Young people leaving care. 

· Lone teenage parents 

or anyone who needs help to obtain or maintain a home in the community and who would be at risk of losing that home if support were not provided

3. What are Support Services?

Examples of what Salford City Council will be able to provide under Supporting People are:
· Help older people remain in their own home by funding visiting support services 

· Continue to provide services (e.g. wardens) in sheltered schemes 

· Help young people leaving care prepare for greater independence through training in basic skills such as cooking and hygiene 

· Help people leaving institutions (e.g. prison) or who have been homeless set up home 

· Provide on-going support for people adjusting to more independent living, if moving into their own home after living in a special supported housing scheme 

4. How are Support Services funded now?

These services are currently available in the City from a wide range of Housing and support ‘providers’. 

They are presently funded in a number of ways e.g. Housing benefit, parts of the Supported Housing Management Grant and the Probation Assistance Grant. 

This does not enable the Local Authority to properly plan, co-ordinate and provide services for all those who need them.

5. What will Change?
From April 2003 City of Salford will instead receive a single 'Supporting People' grant, which replaces all the existing funding streams.

The Local Authority will take on the role of contracting with and paying ‘providers’ of support services, monitoring the quality of services and the continued need for them, as well as looking to what support people in Salford really need.

6. The 'Supporting People' Strategy and the ‘Inclusive Forum’

Working closely with other stakeholders, we will need to put together a draft ‘Supporting People’ Strategy. This will show details and prioritise plans for support services for the City and must be in place by September 2002.

The Salford 'Supporting People' strategy should reflect the priorities in the Community Plan and help to address the widest range of Citywide objectives. It must be developed in consultation with all those who may be affected by it and who have an interest in how support services in Salford are planned. 

The Inclusive Forum is one way of giving people an opportunity to be involved in how the Supporting People Strategy is developed in Salford. 
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